Sheriff Hutton

Village News



Number 555 February 2016

Parish Council www.sheriffhutton.co.uk

The Parish Council met on the 8th January 2016. Councillors present at the meeting were Douglas Wooles (Chairman), Penny Bean (Vice-Chairman), Brian Parkinson, David Smith, Martin Dodd and Sally Downing. The Clerk was Louise Pink.

Planning Applications for consideration

15/01384/FUL Land East of Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate, Sheriff Hutton

Change of use of agricultural land to form a holiday park to include the erection of 10 no. holiday cottages, biomass heating store and refuse store together with formation of associated gravel track, car parking spaces and vehicular access for Mr R Glover.

A Parish Council site meeting has been arranged before a response is submitted to Ryedale District Council.

Ryedale District Council - Decisions and Appeals

15/01151/FUL Outbuilding at Castle Farm, Main Street, Sheriff Hutton

Change of use and alterations of domestic garage/store to a one bedroom dwelling with parking and amenity area for Mr J Howarth. Approved

Fracking

The Parish Council have recently been contacted by a company called INEOS Upstream who have been appointed as the Operator of the licence covering our area. INEOS Upstream has been awarded acreage in three main geographic areas, Yorkshire, the East Midlands and Cheshire.

An award of a Petroleum and Exploration Development Licence allows the company the right to explore for hydrocarbons (oil or gas) that may be trapped in commercially viable quantities below ground and they have advised that their interest is focused on discovering whether gas can be produced from the shale layer of rock some 3-5 km's below the surface. Any drilling or fracking operations to establish this would be subject to the normal planning process through the local planning authority including extensive consultation with the community.

What happens next?

In some areas they will need to carry out an assessment of the geology using 'seismic data acquisition' which is effectively 2 and 3 dimensional scanning of the subsurface to get a very detailed understanding of the layers of rock beneath us. They have advised us that they are also likely to submit a number of planning applications during 2016 with a view to drilling up to four vertical wells across both the Cheshire and East Midlands basins in 2017, with the option to extend the wells horizontally and perform a fracking operation if the initial results are encouraging. These initial wells will provide them with information to better understand the geology and the potential to produce gas at commercial rates.

INEOS intend on holding community exhibitions ahead of any seismic acquisition programme. The exhibitions will have staff and resources available to explain how seismic data is acquired, the duration, equipment involved and what you might see or hear during the programme. The exhibitions will also have general information on the whole process of extraction of gas from shale rock.

Ahead of submission of any planning application to drill and/or frack a well they will hold community exhibitions where INEOS staff will explain the plans, what is involved and answer any question the communities may have.

INEOS can be contacted directly through this email address: Shale.information@ineos.com

The Parish Council have advised INEOS of the recent motion passed by the Parish Council to declare Sheriff Hutton an 'anti fracking' village. The Parish Council will continue to monitor the work of INEOS closely and update residents as to any developments as and when they happen.

New Appointment

Following a selection process Mr Marcus Oxendale has been appointed as the new Parish Councillor, following the resignation of Cllr Lea. The Parish Council were delighted with the interest in the vacancy and all residents who applied were very worthy candidates.

The Parish Council look forward to working with Mr Oxendale and believe his wealth of knowledge of the village will be a great asset to the Parish Council.

Next Meeting

The date of the next Parish Council meeting is Friday 12th February 2016 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm.

Louise Pink, the Parish Clerk, can be contacted regarding all Parish Council matters at sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com or on 01904 674552. 1 Sirocco Court, Fossway, York. YO31 8FE.

Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group

The meeting held on the 13th January was a very interesting talk about Prostitution in Victorian England. Life for women was harsh in Victorian times .Girls as young as 13 were sent out to start their life on the streets as a means of earning money for food.

On a lighter note our next meeting is a return visit by Rod Coope, who was due to play at our afternoon tea party last year but was unfortunately unable to play because of the power cut we had. So fingers crossed this time he will be able to play. There is no charge for this meeting so if you came to the party last year please feel free to come for a return visit. This time it will be mince pies and a cup of tea and a lovely afternoon of music. The tea party is on the 10th February 2016 at 2pm.Sheriff Hutton Village Hall.

Barbara Grinham

Sheriff Hutton First Responder Group

This is a call to all interested parties in becoming a qualified first responder for your local community. Prospective responders should have a clean Driving Licence and be happy to undergo a DBS check (Previously a Criminal Records Bureau check). After training you will be required to take part in a rota of local responders who will arrange times to have the bag and provide cover at a time that is convenient to them. You will be trained to respond the older children and adults usually calls are to non-accident situations.

This is a valuable community service and an empowering life skill. Take up the challenge for 2016. All enquiries should be directed to Kiri Frampton on:

Tel 07464 493852 or email kiri.frampton@yas.nhs.uk

Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists

John Grimshaw, the Director of the Yorkshire Arboretum at Castle Howard gave us a brilliant talk about the arboretum from its beginnings in 1975 through to the present. He talked about the building of the collection, its scientific value to botany and the partnerships, particularly with Kew but also with other arboreta in the UK. The collection has come on in leaps and bounds and I would urge us all to pay a visit to support the Arboretum, an independent charity without funding from Castle Howard, to enjoy this remarkable collection of trees right on our doorstep.

Our next meeting will be our **AGM on Wednesday 3rd February at a different venue**. The DISHY pantomime rehearsals will be in full swing at the village hall so **we will be meeting at the Miss Ward Room at the Methodist Chapel at 7.30pm.** Please come along and let us know your thoughts about the year past, as we go through our previous year's calendar, elect our committee and decide on the indoor and outdoor events for the coming year along with the venue for the annual dinner. There will be a raffle, for which prizes would be welcome. There will also be a small buffet; if you are able to bring along any food or drink please let any of the committee know beforehand.

We hope you can join us. New members are always welcome. Anyone wishing to join the group or needing more information about Field Naturalists, please get in touch with either Andy on 01904 491308, Jim on 878667 or Tricia on 878995.

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall -200 Club

It is pleasing to report that at 246, membership for 2016 is just short of our record number of 247. Thanks must go to the following non-trustee volunteer collectors: Sandy Anderson, Lynne Blair, Tricia Harris, Lyn Minto, Lesley and Chris O'Neill, Lynne Shepherd and Ida Terry.

January winners were 35, 67, 113, 148 and 237.

Glebe Conservation Area Annual Clear-up

We will be carrying out our annual tidy up and work programme on **Saturday 27 February**, and would welcome volunteers to come at **10.00am** and help with clearing and cutting back where required. Work gloves and rakes will be especially useful. We hope to have a bonfire too.

UCCC New Year Party 2016

Many thanks to everyone who contributed in any way to help pull together such a lovely party. Once again, this relied on a HUGE element of goodwill and community spirit to make it all possible. Thank you to everyone who came, including Rev Cushion and Rev Vaughan, to our entertainers (Tad Chorale), to the committee, hostesses, drivers, kitchen team, wine waiters, good neighbours who looked out for each other, and to all those who provided baking, refreshments and raffle prizes (including Jerry Petch, Cynthia Marshall, Alison Massingham, Sheriff Hutton Post Office and York Wine Shop).

A special thank you to our younger helpers who made table decorations, welcomed people, took coats, served drinks, made cups of tea, cleared tables and generally helped out so cheerfully and generously.

Just to remind you that our NEXT party will be on **Saturday 7th January 2017**, and this will be our 50th anniversary celebration.

We will also be holding a **Village Auction** on **Saturday 23rd April 2016** (this year) to raise funds for future parties. So, over the next couple of months, please start thinking about any items you might be willing to donate to the auction. We are very grateful to receive most household and garden items, although we cannot sell clothes, shoes, large white goods, mattresses, microwaves, or upholstered furniture (unless it has fire safety labels in compliance with the 1998 regulations).

If you have helped in the past, please put this date in your diary – new helpers also very welcome. We are already looking for someone with a large trailer to pick up some items which have been put into storage on our behalf – if anyone can help with this, or for any queries about the auction, please ring Caroline on 878242.

Dear Friends.

It's great in a dreary winter, when people are fed up of the constant rain and grey skies, to see aconites, snowdrops and early daffodils all doing their stuff properly, rising above all that threatens to destroy them. They are a reminder that Spring is on the way. They lift our spirits.

This month sees the beginning of Lent, a 40 day period leading to Easter. This was the time when new Christians prepared themselves for baptism on Easter morning. It was a time to learn what it meant for them to be a follower of Jesus - to let go of old habits and adopt a new way of life. That meant caring and compassion for all, being fair and just in everyday life, knowing what was right and good, showing patience and understanding. In other words, living God's way not the world's. Now Lent seems to be a time when people give things up like chocolate, alcohol, cakes etc. The benefits of doing so are only temporary though. It would be much better if we took a leaf out of nature's book and learnt to live (do our stuff) properly as we are meant to do. Lent is an opportunity to look at ourselves critically and take one thing that we could improve and make it a habit beyond Easter. Perhaps we could stop moaning or complaining over trivial things and count our blessings, or learn to be more patient and listen to others, to look around and see where we can help, or visit someone. The list is endless. But at the end, not only ourselves but other people would be enriched. Our spirit as well as theirs would be lifted.

Every blessing, Ann Vaughan

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club.

Winter Tennis. The Ladies Wednesday morning session continues through February at the later start time of 10.45am. This follows the 1 hour coaching session with Damian which starts at 9.45am. Saturday Tennis. There will be a tennis practice on Saturday February 6th at 1.30pm, all welcome Josephinejohnson6@gmail.com

Sheriff Hutton History Group

If you attended our meeting in January you would have been introduced to Mrs. Batty, the lyrical lady in John Hendry's presentation, our lady in the Archives. February's meeting will continue on the same theme: who was Mrs. Batty? Where did she live? What was her role in the village? Do we have people in the locality are who are connected to her? If you have an answer to these questions and further information please come along and help us build a profile of this lady. Also take a browse through some archives which we are hoping that villagers will be able to identify for us.

Meeting: February 23rd Tuesday 7.30pm Village Hall. Entrance £2 Members £3 Visitors to include refreshments, raffle.

Welcome to new members Linda & Hugh Ainsley who are supporting our Tuesday afternoon cataloguing session; their help is very much appreciated. This is vital work recording and downloading the information that we currently have in the Archives, but also the number of donations that keep landing on our doorstop. It's all good stuff, keep it coming in! Ring Meg 878136 or Beryl 878363 for membership enquiries.

DISHY

The long months of rehearsal are almost over and all is ready for our production of "DISHY and the Beanstalk", a script specially written by Amy Hunt and Jasmin Frost. Our young cast and crew have freely given their precious weekends to attend rehearsals, even bringing homework to do in between scenes..... It has been a fun project and a pleasure to work with them, so much talent in a group of young people. Come along and support the production and get involved in the magic world of Pantoland.......oh yes you will!

If you are wanting to book seats for the pantomime at this stage, sorry but Saturday is fully booked but we have few tickets left for <u>THURSDAY 4th & FRIDAY 5th</u> February performances at 7pm, tickets Adults £5 -18s £3, Under-fives free, but must have a ticket. Contact Meg 878136 or Nic 878309 for details.

Lost Coat

Can you help please? I believe my coat was taken by mistake at the School Fayre Auction of Promises, where I was the auctioneer. It is blue/grey M &S XXL size. Thank you. Eric Hope tel. 01653 618741. email eric861@btinternet.com

Messy Church

Our next session for families will be on Sunday 28th February from 4.30 to 6.30 in Sheriff Hutton Methodist Church (not on 14th February as previously advertised).

Messy Church is an opportunity for families to explore some ideas about God, faith, prayer, Bible stories, and everyday life in all its ups and downs. We provide a range of family-friendly activities to choose from, a short celebration, and then a shared meal so hopefully no one else has to cook that night! You can expect a warm welcome, a very informal and supportive atmosphere, and opportunities to be creative, share ideas, ask questions or just relax and enjoy some family time. Everyone very welcome.

If you would like to find out more, or if you would be willing to help at this session, please call Caroline on 878242.

Friends of the Village Hall

The next meeting of The Friends, to plan events for this year is on Tuesday February 2nd at 7.30pm. New Friends are always welcome.

Margaret Fisher 878314

Health Visitor Drop-in

The Health Visitor will be next at the Village Hall from 9.30am – 11.30am on **Thursday 4th February** during the Toddler Session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her. Anyone wanting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop into Toddlers (if not attending anyway) while they are waiting, but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate room.

Facts Before Fracks: Sheriff Hutton Village Hall: Tuesday 1st March 7-10pm

Due to the success of the previous talk, a further talk has been organised about the impacts of fracking. Dr Tim Thornton a retired Ryedale GP is returning to talk about the potential health impacts of fracking. Jo and Steve White who have recently returned from Pennsylvania will be showing a film and talking about their trip. There will be refreshments and a Question & Answer session afterwards. Hoping to see lots of people there.

Lynne Blair

Sheriff Hutton Primary School

The school term has started very well with all the children enjoying our 'Journeys' topic. Our youngest children in Bulmer class are making collages and models of a journey to London, thinking about the differences between rural areas and the city. In Neville class the children are looking at a range of maps and atlases to find out about different places around the world. The older children in Howard class are studying the journey of a river. They are researching the world's major rivers and are identifying geographical features.

Some of the children have taken part in local sporting events recently including cross country and Sports Hall athletics. They all demonstrated great sportsmanship and we are proud of their achievements.

***** School Vacancy *****

The school runs a breakfast club every morning from 7.45am to 8.45am for up to 8 children. We are looking for someone who could cover a few mornings a week for this hour session. The post requires simple food preparation as we offer the children cereal, toast and fruit juice. A DBS check is also necessary but this will be arranged by the school. For more information including pay scale please contact Sally Bellwood in the school office.

You can find out more about the school and the activities the children are involved in on our school website www.sheriffhuttonschool.org

Message from the Jumblies

As the January Jumble Sale for the Parish Church was held after closing date for the News, the amount raised will be published in the March News.

Our next sale will be on February 20th at 2pm in the Village Hall, raising money for Sheriff Hutton Play Group/Toddlers Group. They are always desperate for funds in order to continue to provide this excellent facility for the youngest members of our community. We hope you are able to help us to raise a good total for them. We look forward to receiving anything you are able to donate and will be at the Village Hall between 9am and 12 noon to accept good condition clothes, bric-a-brac, books, toys etc. which will be most appreciated.

Thank you Penny Bean 878392

Super-Mobile Library

The super-mobile library will visit the Village Hall Car Park between 10.00 and 12.00 noon on **Friday, February 5th and 19th.**

Lillings Ambo Parish Council.

Planning. The Parish Council have received and discussed the following;

15/01474/HOUSE. Mr & Mrs Woodhouse. Ambleside. West Lilling. Extension to garage for extra storage.

All planning applications can be viewed in detail on Ryedale's Website.

A.Bailey. Clerk.

The Methodist Church

What a lot has happened since writing the last entry for the News. We have shared in Christmas, welcomed the New Year, celebrated with coffee and a brass band concert in the village hall, a Christmas celebration in the Parish Church, Christingle service in the Methodist church and then the wonderful New Year Party in the Village Hall. What a great village and what a wonderful way to share fellowship and caring for one another.

Thank you for making this season so eventful.

In the Church this month we look towards another season, Easter, with Ash Wednesday and the period of Lent beginning. It's a time when we remember that God not only gave us Jesus as a baby at Christmas but as a man he was allowed to suffer the problems of being a human being and then give his life so that we today can have forgiveness when we forget and spoil the fellowship we have just celebrated.

So as we continue to enjoy our lives together let us remember to keep that spirit of caring for one another in our wonderful village.

Services on Sunday In February

7th 10.30 a.m. Revd Ann Vaughan (Communion)

14th 10.30 a.m. Service arranged by the church fellowship

21st 10.30 a.m. Revd Ann Vaughan

28th 10.30 a.m. Revd Elizabeth Cushion - Mission Service

4.30 p.m. Messy Church for families in the Miss Ward room.

Other Activities

Mondays 7.30 p.m. Guild in the Miss Ward room (See programme below) Wednesdays 9.30 a.m. Church open for private prayer and quiet meditation.

10.00 a.m. Drop in for Coffee and Chat in the Miss Ward room.

Thursday 2.15 for 2.30 p.m. Big Film afternoon in the Miss Ward room. (18th Feb)

Guild Nights on Monday at 7.30 p.m. in the Miss Ward room.

1st A Mission in Britain evening with Revd Ann Vaughan reminiscing on her experiences as a hospital chaplain.

8th A Members Social Evening "Doing things together"

15th Practising Psychology with Joan Barber, a psychologist who does practice.

22nd A return visit by David Coupland to relate more tales of the Life of Willy Riley.

29th The evolution of Trees and Flowers with David Newman.

You will be most welcome to any of the above evenings in the Miss Ward room. We aim to end no later than 9p.m. and that is after a cup of tea and biscuit. No charge, but a collection is taken, which after expenses is donated to charity at the AGM.

Ash Wednesday – 10th February

The beginning of Lent, when the village churches unite for a Hunger Lunch (bread and cheese) and reflection in the Miss Ward room at 12 noon. A collection will be held for Christian Aid. It is a meeting for anyone who wishes to attend.

Lent Study Group

This will take place in the Methodist Church on each Wednesday from 17th February at 11.15 a.m. There will be a light lunch of soup and roll afterwards at 12noon in the Miss Ward room. It will be led by Revd Elizabeth Cushion and all the meetings are open to anyone who would like to share in this time of reflection before Easter.

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club

Grand Prize Bingo

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall ~ Friday February 19th - 7.30pm £100 special jackpot! and lots of prizes

Future dates - March 18th, April 15th

St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington

The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St. Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest & Huby

SERVICES IN FEBRUARY

Sheriff Hutton	7 th	9.30am	Holy Communion	6pm	Celtic Eucharist Marton
	14th	9.30am	Morning Worship		
	21st	10.30am	Benefice family Eucharist - Sutton	6pm	Celtic Worship Marton
	28th	9.30am	Holy Communion	4.30pm	Messy Church in Sheriff Hutton Methodist Church
Farlington	14th	11.15am	Shortened Matins		
	21st	10.30am	Benefice Family Eucharist- Sutton		
	28th	11.15am	Holy Communion (BCP)	4.30pm	Messy Church in Sheriff Hutton Methodist Church
Marton	7th			6.00pm	Benefice Celtic Eucharist
	21st	10.30am	Benefice Family Eucharist- Sutton	6.00pm	Benefice Reflective Worship
Stillington	7th	9.30am	Morning Prayers		
9	14th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
	21st	10.30am	Benefice Family Eucharist- Sutton		
	28th	9.30am	Holy Communion	4.30pm	Messy Church in Sheriff Hutton Methodist Church
Sutton-on- the-Forest	7th	8am 10.45am	Holy Communion Morning Worship		
	14th	10.45am	Holy Communion		
	21st	8am 10.30am	Holy Communion Benefice Family Eucharist		
	28th	10.45	Holy Communion	4.30pm	Messy Church in Sheriff Hutton Methodist Church

EVENTS

16 February	PCC Meeting - 7.30pm Miss Ward Room		
Advance	Annual Parish Meeting to elect churchwardens [meeting open to all in the parish]		
Notice	Election of PCC [all on the electoral role are eligible to vote]		
Tuesday 8 th	esday 8 th Meet 7.30pm in Miss Ward Room		
March			

NOTICE

The Benefice Messy Church has been moved from Sunday 14th February to Sunday 28th because of school half term. The time and place remains the same – 4.30-6pm in the Miss Ward Room of Sheriff Hutton Methodist Church

Village Ramble

Blow away the Winter Blues with a morning ramble in beautiful North Yorkshire followed by a friendly pub lunch on Thursday, February 25th. We meet at the Village Hall car park at 9.30am and return to the village between 2 and 3pm.

Playgroup

The children were all keen to come back after Christmas holidays and we have a couple of new starters who have settled in very well. We are looking forward to a busy term at Playgroup with a farm visit planned to see some lambing live!

Our village Playgroup currently runs Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday from 9.00am-3.00pm with an optional after school club from 3.00-3.20pm. We currently have spaces available for children aged 2 years and older. Funding spaces are available for 2 and 3 year olds depending on your circumstances. Please contact 07717 799646 or shuttonpreschool1@yahoo.com for more information or to book your free trial session.

Playgroup is run by a voluntary committee; we are always looking for new members or 'friends' to help this vital village service. If you can offer your time and experience, **you do not need to have a child at playgroup.** Please come along to our next committee meeting on 3rd February at 8pm in the Playgroup building on the school site. For more information call Molly on 01347 878127.

Gardening Club

Our meeting on the evening of Wednesday 17th February, 7.30pm at the village hall is 'Wonderful Weeds' by Peter Williams. The bane of most gardeners. It will be interesting to see how the speaker finds them wonderful!

As it is winter and the days are short it is perhaps a good time to remind readers of the news of the village show in August. Most appropriately the craft and photography sections. Whilst thinking of which vegetables to grow it may be worth noting the show is to include a 'biggest vegetable' class.

Village Show 2016

Craft classes

Work not to have been exhibited in any previous Sheriff Hutton Village Show

- 52. Canvas work exhibitor's own design
- 53. Piece of embroidery using kit or chart
- 54. Item of patchwork or hand-stitched quilting, max size 50cm x 50cm/ 20" x 20", not necessarily a finished item
- 55. Knitted or crocheted hat
- 56. Item of hand-knitting, crochet or tatting
- 57. Cushion
- 58. Piece of cross-stitch
- 59. Item of beadwork
- 60. Paper craft item
- 61. Item of woodwork
- 62. Item made of buttons
- 63. Piece of hand-made jewellery
- 64. Any other hand-craft item not eligible for any other class
- 65. Painting in any medium completed picture to be no more than A3 size
- 66. Placemat in any medium

Photography classes

Entries to be no larger than A5 (15 cms x 21 cms/ 6" x 8") preferably without a border and not to be framed or mounted. Not to have been shown previously at Sheriff Hutton Village Show. All photographs to be taken by exhibitor.

- 92. Any scene colour print
- 93. Trees in winter colour print
- 94. Wild flower scene
- 95. One garden flower no insects!
- 96. Architecture or buildings colour print
- 97. A view of Sheriff Hutton
- 98. Person or people colour print
- 99. Bird/s colour print
- 100. Animal/s colour print
- 101. Object/s colour print
- 102. Black and white or monochrome, any subject
- 103. Humorous colour print with caption

Neighbourhood Watch

The next regular meeting will be held on Monday 22nd February at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall. Our local Community Police officer Nicki Pounder will be present, with other Police colleagues to answer questions and hear your concerns. Please come along and support your local team, we have only seven coordinators at the moment, so we need more to improve coverage of the village.

Neighbourhood Watch is one of the largest voluntary crime prevention initiatives across the country, and provides many benefits. It is about communities and getting together with neighbours to cut crime and improve the links between the community and the Police

Its aims are to reduce local opportunities for crime, to establish a community spirit so that everyone can contribute towards the protection of their property by mutual co-operation and communication, and to inform the Police of any local suspicious activity.

Current concerns are the increase in thefts from insecure sheds and farm buildings, tools, equipment, fuel and vehicles are being targeted, with a recent incident at Flaxton.

Any suspicious activity should be reported immediately to the Police by dialling 101, noting any vehicle registration number.

If you wish to join us, then come to the meeting, or contact me, Terry Johnson, Lead Co-ordinator on 01347 878626, terryj70@btinternet.com

Sheriff Hutton Reading Group celebrated their second successful year at a Christmas luncheon held at The Grapes in Slingsby. Poetry readings before and after the meal, chosen by members, were very much enjoyed. Our selection of books in 2015 have included such topics as race relations in America, leprosy and Asperger's Syndrome, historical novels and classics, a ghost story and an excellent thriller. All these books required an immense amount of in-depth research by the authors which was much appreciated by the members. We look forward to our meetings in 2016 and another excellent selection of books.

We do have a waiting list, but for those who may in the future be interested, please contact either Frances L'Orange 878627 or Gillian Newman 878672.

Regrettably, the above article was received after the January News deadline. All would-be contributors are reminded that **deadlines** are published for the following month's issue on **the back page of the News.**

Bus Service

It is good news about the bus service. North Yorkshire County Council have completed their review of all the subsidised bus service in the county and the 181 is to remain at five buses per day running between York and Malton via Sheriff Hutton and Castle Howard. There will be some detailed changes to times and summer and winter versions of the timetable to take into account Castle Howard opening times. As soon as we have the date for the timetable to start – at the moment it is only known that it will be in April – the full timetable will be published in the News.

MORSE COACHES ጺ **TAXI HIRE**

Tel: 01347 878 969

www.morse-coaches.com info@morse-coaches.com

DUO HANDIMAN

Handyman services to the Sheriff Hutton area

No job too small

Please call Michael Binnersley Tel: 01347 879056 or 07977 226 595

NICOLA'S CUISINE OUTSIDE CATERING

Tailor Made Menus Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire Mobile: 07860 612 622

York Wines

Specialist Wine Importers

Retail. Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton www.yorkwines.co.uk

> Tel: 01347 878716 Open daily except Sunday

Angela Mobile Hairdresser

Over 35 years experience

All Aspects of hairdressing Shampoo&Set & Perming

> Tel: 01904 425635 Mobile 07740245642

PHYSIOTHERAPY ACUPUNCTURE AVAILABLE

www.fionawoollons.com 07951 137814 FOSTON



DENTAL SURGEONS

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover: Charlotte Williams

96 The Mount, York Tel: 01904 623 436

Sheriff Hutton Private Hire Pre Booked: Licensed Driver

Taxi for all your transport requirements

helen.hendry@ymail.com Tel: 01347 878 710

Mobile: 07769 21 29 23

Pilates and Swimming with Linzi

PILATES, Circuit Training & Swimming Instructor (STA) Babies and Children Group & Private lessons Contact Linzi on 07583 936 246

info@linzifitness.co.uk

Puddledučks

Puddleducks

Award Winning Children's Nursery

Open 7.30-6.00pm Purpose built, modern facilities Fully Qualified, Professional Team Tel: 01347 878648

www.sheriffhuttonnursery.co.uk

pizza's world

Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Off-licence Sunday – Thursday 4 – 10.30pm

(CLOSED Tuesday) Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

Tel: 01347 878 967 www.pizzasworld.co.uk

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS

Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

'Quality Meats at Competitive Prices'

Hot Sandwiches Mon - Fri 10.00 - 2.00

Jerry Petch Tel/Fax: 01347 878 222

J H WRIGHT & SONS

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley York YO41 1JU

Tel: 01759 371 319

Richard Fisher & Associates DENTAL SURGEONS

Richard W Fisher ~ Neil Martin Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall York YO32 5AA

Tel: 01904 490 060

PAUL NELSON

Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND **DFCORATING**

Tel: 01347 878 185



Anna Martinez-Armitage Spanish Tutor

Courses for people of all ages and abilities Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations Conversational & Holiday Spanish

Tel: 07800 634510

W: www.spanish-talk.com W: www.books4spanish.com

Janet Hull

Sewing Tuition Mondays 7 - 9pm

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

mobile 07979484663 Home 01904491001

e-mail janethull@tiscali.co.uk

ALISON MASSINGHAM flowers

Tel: 01347 878345 07786574359

www.alisonmassingham.co.uk

STILLINGTON FISHERIES

for the

finest skinless haddock and cod

Tuesday to Thursday 5.00 - 7.00 Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00 Closed Sunday and Monday The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX

Tel: 01347 811 747

Howardian Contracts

Tracked 360 Excavators 1.5 – 8.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire Drainage, drain repairs, ditching landscaping & pond excavation

Contact : Guy Unsworth 07778 589 952

Howardian Dental Practice

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

WE go the extra mile so YOU don't have to!

Convenient, approachable, professional Dr Christine Parker BDS

Telephone 878 111

Painter & Decorator **GRAHAM HILL**

"25 Years Experience"

The Byre, Field House Farm Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA

Tel: 01904 468 773

MALCOLM COLLINS

30 Years Experience

Fencing: All Tree Work: Hedge Cutting

Fully Insured

Logs Sold

Loads: Half Loads: Bags (Min 3 bags)

Tel: 01347 878 275

PETER BEAN BUILDING

Federation of Master Builders

Farm Building: Concreting Home Extension and Repairs Tarmacadam and Block Paving **Excavation and Drainage**

Tel: 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188

Aerial Services – York.co.uk

Fed up with poor reception? ...

Still running off your Old Aerial System?.... We offer

> Fully Insured professional service Your property left clean and tidy We supply our own vacuums!

Call Steve on 01904 819 030

BEAUMONT'S GARAGE

MOT Testing Repairs: Servicing

Tel: 01347 878 326

BRIAN FARRER

Village Farm, High Street Thornton-le-Clay

Garden Machinery Service & Repairs

New and Used Machine Sales

1 01653 618 810 07713349240

diane@villagefarm45.fsnet.co.uk

Need help with your Computer?

Internet, hardware, software, upgrades, tuition, or simply an introduction to your PC sorted in your own home

Martin Underwood

01653 619 293 07748 632 563

Underwood Computer Services

CATHY CUNNINGHAM

Painting ~ Decorating ~ Wallpapering **Furniture Painting** Advice with Interior Design

Competitively Priced

Tel: (Bulmer) 01653 618152

THE TREE FELLA Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Forestry Woodchip, Mulch and Logs for Sale Chipping, Log Splitting and Winching Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance

Tel: 01653 627 136 or 07725 053 449

www.samthetreefella.co.uk

EDWARD HULL

BUILDER &

CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354 Mob: 07702 661 664



T: 01347 878 186 M: 0772 769 4428 Extensions Conversions Renovation New Build Conservatories **Driveways** Repairs

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs

Discount Tyres & Exhausts Electrics & Engine Diagnostics Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment

3-5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ www.i-skelton.co.uk

Tel: 01347 878 790

Flaxton Forge

Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator Bespoke Ironwork made to Commission

Contact: Tom Heys: 01904 468 144 Website: www.flaxtonforge.co.uk

York Boilers Ltd **Derek Precious**

Worcester Bosch Accredited Gold Installer

Office: 01904 490 421 or Mobile: 07740 493 903 derekprecious@hotmail.com

Neil Eshelby Painter and Decorator

68 Anthea Drive. Huntington, York YO31 9DD

Tel: 01904 654 523 Mobile: 07704 403 358

Email: theeshes@tiscali.co.uk



All aspects of gardening undertaken including; Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & maintenance

Please call Tom for a free quote

Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01759 377 561 www.wildlandscapesyork.com

STEPHEN SHIPLEY T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors

6. Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton Tel: 01347 879 173

RICHARD TURNER

Plastering, Tiling, General Building & Conservatories too!

also

Designer Driveways & Patios -**Block/Stone Paving & Pattern** Imprinted Concrete Free Quotes

Tel: 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566

Paul Waddington **Electrical Services**

Qualified NAPIT approved Electrician All domestic electrical work carried out

75 Windsor Drive, Wigginton, York Tel: 07917 450676/01904 769738 paul.waddington@talktalk.net

PETER BELLWOOD

Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer

8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York

ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY REPAIRED: SERVICED: SHARPENED

> Contact: 01347 878 590 Mobile: 07947 045 222

JONATHAN HULL GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd.

for all new

Bathrooms, Tiling, Central Heating, New Boilers and Repairs Registered Installer

Daytime Tel: 01347 878 512 Evenings Tel: 01347 878 267 **Village Regular Weekly Activities**

Sun	9.30am	Holy Communion	Parish Church but check in church for details			
	10.30am	Morning Service	Methodist Church			
Mon	9.00am	Playgroup	School	2.00pm	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club
				7.30pm	Badminton	Village Hall
Tues	9.00am	Playgroup	School	7.00pm	Circuit Training	Village Hall
	9.15am	Pilates	Village Hall	8.00pm	Pilates	Village Hall
	10.30am	Pilates	Village Hall	12.30pm	Luncheon Club	Village Hall
Wed	9.30am	Personal Prayer	Methodist Church			
	9.00am	Playgroup	School			
	9.30 am	Tennis Coaching	Tennis Club			
	10.00am	Drop in for Coffee	Methodist Church			
	10.30am	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club			
Thurs	9.45am	Babes & Toddlers	Village Hall	6.30pm	Youth Group	Village Hall
Fri	9.00am	Playgroup	School			

Additional Activities in February

Addit		ACHAINE2 III L	ebi dai y
Mon	1 st	7.30pm	Guild – Mission in Britain Evening in the Miss Ward Room
Tue	2 nd	7.30pm	Friends of the Village Hall meeting in the Village Hall
Wed	3 rd	7.30pm	Field Naturalists AGM in the Miss Ward Room
Thu	4 th	9.30 – 11.30am	Health Visitor in the Village Hall
		7.30pm	Dishy Panto "Dishy and the Beanstalk" in the Village Hall
Fri	5 th	10.00 – 12 noon	Mobile Library in the Village Hall car park
		7.30pm	Dishy Panto "Dishy and the Beanstalk" in the Village Hall
Sat	6 th	5.00pm	Dishy Panto "Dishy and the Beanstalk" in the Village Hall
Mon	8 th	7.30pm	Guild – Members Social Evening in the Miss Ward Room
Wed	10 th	12noon	Ash Wednesday Hunger Lunch in the Miss Ward Room
		2.30pm	Sheriff Hutton Ladies Music Afternoon with Rod Coope in the Village Hall
Fri	12 th	7.30pm	Parish Council meeting in the Village Hall
Mon	15 th	7.30pm	Guild - "Practising Psychology" with Joan Barber in the Miss Ward Room
Tue	16 th	7.30pm	St Helen's Parochial Church Council meeting in the Miss Ward Room
Wed	17 th	11.15am	Lent Study Group meets in the Methodist Church
		7.30pm	Gardening Club "Wonderful Weeds" with Peter Williams in the Village Hall
Fri	19 th	10.00- 12noon	Mobile Library in the Village Hall car park
		7.30pm	Bowls Club Bingo in the Village Hall
Sat	20 th	2pm	Jumblies Sale for Play and Toddlers Groups in the Village Hall
Mon	22 nd	7.30pm	Neighbourhood Watch meeting in the Village Hall
		7.30pm	Guild - "Tales of the life of Willy Riley" in the Miss Ward room
Tue	23 rd	7.30pm	History Group Meeting in the Village Hall
Wed	24 th	11.15am	Lent Study Group meets in the Methodist Church
Thu	25 th	9.30am	Village Ramble meet in the Village Hall car park
Sat	27 th	10.00am	Annual Clear-up in the Glebe Conservation Area
Sun	28 th	4.30 - 6.30pm	Messy Church in the Methodist Church
Mon	29 th	7.30pm	Guild - "Trees and Flowers evolution" in the Miss Ward Room

Dates to Note 2016

March	ch 1 st 7.00 – 10.00pm Facts Before Fracks talk and film in the Village H		Facts Before Fracks talk and film in the Village Hall	
	7 th	7.30pm	Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall	
	8 th	7.30pm	Parish Church – Annual Parish Meeting in the Miss Ward Room	
April	23rd	·	Village Auction in Aid of New Year party in the Village Hall	
July	3 rd		Jumblies Coffee Morning	
	11 th	7.30pm	Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall	
Sept	24 th	·	Jumblies Coffee Morning	
Nov.	7 th	7.30pm	Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall	

To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689 or email villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk

To contact the Village News production team email villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk or call Richard and Wendy Haste (878581) or Brian and Lynne Shepherd (878310) Items for the March Village News should reach the Editors by no later than February 18th